
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NOTICE OF PETITION FOR TEMPORARY URGENCY CHANGE  
FOR PERMIT 13776 (APPLICATION 18115) 

 
COUNTIES: TEHAMA, GLENN STREAM SYSTEM: STONY CREEK 

The United States Bureau of Reclamation (Permittee) has filed a petition for temporary 
urgency change to extend the season of rediversion of Permit 13776 (Application 18115). 
Under Permit 13776, water is diverted to storage in Black Butte Reservoir and rediverted 
at the Stony Creek Siphon into the Tehama-Colusa Canal.  With the temporary urgency 
change petition, the Permittee has proposed to increase the permitted season of 
rediversion for 30 days, from May 15, 2012 to June 15, 2012.  The season of diversion 
will not be extended since the water to be rediverted is currently stored in Black Butte 
Reservoir. 
 
Any correspondence directed to the Permittee should be mailed to: Mr. Bob Colella, U.S. 
Bureau of Reclamation, Mid-Pacific Regional Office, 2800 Cottage Way, Sacramento, 
CA 95825 or via email at: rcolella@usbr.gov.  
 
Summary of Permit 
 
Source: Stony Creek tributary to the Sacramento River 
Point of 
Diversion: 

Black Butte Dam, within SW¼ of SE¼ of Section 29, T23N, R4W, 
MDB&M 

Point of 
Rediversion: 

At the Stony Creek Siphon to the Tehama-Colusa Canal within  
SW¼ of NW¼ of Section 13, T22N, R3W, MDB&M 

Amount: 160,000 acre-feet by storage and 38,293 acre-feet by release from 
storage for rediversion  

Season of 
Diversion: 

November 1 to April 30 of the succeeding year 

Season of 
Rediversion 

Present: April 1 to May 15 and September 15 to October 29 
 
Proposed: April 1 to June 15 and September 15 to October 29 
 

Purpose of 
Use: 

Domestic, Irrigation, Municipal, Industrial, Recreational, Fish and 
Wildlife Protection and Enhancement 

Place of Use: Within the service area of the districts, municipalities, water 
companies, corporations, and other legal entities within the gross 
place of potential use delineated on maps for the Central Valley 
Project on file with the Division 
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Project information and information on how to submit an objection can be found at the 
following link: 
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/applications/.  
The contact person for this matter is Jane Ling at (916) 341-5335, or by e-mail at 
jling@waterboards.ca.gov.  
Any comments must be received by the Division of Water Rights by 4:30 pm on 
February 24, 2012.    Written correspondence should be addressed as follows: Division 
of Water Rights, Attn: Jane Ling, PO Box 2000, Sacramento, CA, 95812-2000.   
 
 Date of Notice: February 10, 2012 
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